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“The Ashe County Children’s Christmas Project 2020” 

Thank you Ashe County and beyond for all the help with the Ashe County Children's Christmas Project! 

A few months ago I met with twenty different groups from Ashe County concerning the Christmas  

Project. With COVID –19 going on I did not know if we could serve up to one thousand children again 

this year. After some discussion they voted unanimously to move forward. I was very thankful that we, 

as God’s people  could have the opportunity to touch the lives of children, young people, as well as 

adults allowing to show  the love that Jesus has taught us to share. Its one thing to say you love  

someone but when there is action involved it speaks volumes! Our young folks are going through a hard 

time dealing with COVID-19. We need to help them enjoy Christmas and the love that Jesus give us. 

When the least of these are left out, it is a sad situation. They cannot help the situation they are in, for 

they are children and young people in a grown up world. This love from folks goes beyond the children 

to young people and to adults as well. It is a time of giving and sharing. Helping those who cannot help 

their situation due to circumstances that they are caught up in. Folks need to know that God loves them 

and people from Ashe County and beyond love them as well. Together we have made this happen for 

many years and I for one am very thankful. Thank you Department of Social Services, Partnership of 

Ashe, Cooperative Extension, Parks and Recreation, Family Central, each School, Library, all the  

Industry ( thank you GE Aviation who took 100 names), WKSK Radio, County of Ashe and lots of 

Churches as well as individuals. Together we make this happen. God is so good to lead and guide us to 

share the love of Jesus. This year we are working with 900  children and at the time of this writing we 

have 44 names left. Hopefully they will all be  taken in the next few days. This year no wrapping or 

checking due to COVID-19. We are trying to be as safe as possible for the children, parents, donors  

and workers.  Gifts will be bagged and tagged beginning November 30 through December 4 at Family 

Central in the Common Area (old cafeteria). They will be transported to storage and then on  Monday, 

December 7 beginning at 8:00 we will move them to the gym for  distribution. WE NEED HELP MOVING 

THOSE BAGS! We will also be moving 877 back packs from the churches in Stanley Association for 

distribution as well. Thank you  Stanley Association. We will be wearing masks and following guidelines 

to keep us healthy. It is better to give than to receive. We have the  opportunity to give gifts, time,  

money, labor and love as Christ would have us to. This makes  Christmas for me and it can for you as 

well! Seeing the happiness on the faces of folks in need makes my day. Some folks work very hard but 

still cannot make it ,so we can help them and share some love  with them. Our volunteers have a happy 

face as well! Seeing folks from all walks of life come together makes me glad to be from the coolest 

 corner of North Carolina, Ashe County. It’s a little bit of Heaven on earth to see folks working together 

for a common cause that they believe in especially with COVID-19 going on. We need joy in our lives 

and the Christmas Project gives this to everyone who helps. Joy unlocks a sense of purpose and hope 

which ultimately, with the Lord’s Blessings helps all. For God's children, the power of joy is  

never-ending. Although not one fruit of the spirit is more important than another, joy enables us to  

experience the other fruit in the way that Jesus did. Merry Christmas to everyone!                     

                                                      

                                                        Your Servant, David 

 

 



Ashe Really Cares 

336-846-5234     

ashereallycares@gmail.com 

      Hope for the Mountains PRAYER TEAM 

meets weekly at 8 AM on Tuesday mornings in the 

sanctuary of Midway Baptist Church. We have a 

short devotion, share prayer requests, and gather 

around the altar for prayer.  It is open to the public, 

men and women; all are welcome! 

GOOD SOIL MINISTRY would like to remind  

everyone that we accept your used literature and other 

materials monthly at Ashe Really Cares. This literature 

goes out all over the world to assist in aiding those you 

are spiritually orphaned.  We do appreciate your support 

with this mission work.  

Ashe Services for Aging 
 Year in Review 

Click on the link:  
https://spark.adobe.com/videom8ekohxtysbvZ 

See what Ashe Services for Aging  
does and what they can do for you should 

you ever need their services. 

 

December 1          Mrs. Mary Graybeal 

December 4                 Rev. & Mrs. Toby Oliver 

December 5            Rev. & Mrs. Carl Witherspoon 

December 7        Mrs. Lesia Goodman 

December 10                         Mr. Johnny Calloway 

December 13                              Mrs. Margie Jones 

December 15         Mrs. Denise Woodie 

December 16              Rev. & Mrs. Larry Powers 

December 16                   Mr. & Mrs. Bill Burkett 

December 23                       Rev. Carl Witherspoon 

 December 26                                  Mr. Scott Roten 

December 28     Rev. & Mrs. Lawrence Goodman 

December 28                  Rev. & Mrs. Darien South 

December 30                       Rev. Wade Huntsinger 

December 31                    Rev. & Mrs. Russell Hart 

Psalm 95:6-7  

O come, let us worship and bow down: let us kneel  before the 
Lord our maker.  For he is our God; and we are the people  of 
his pasture, and the sheep of his hand. 

 

As we come to the end of this year (that has given us so many  
challenges)  we have to stop and think about who we worship 
and praise.  Is it the God who created the world and everything 
in it?  Is it the one who sustains us and takes care of us?  As the 
holidays come upon us let us reach out and tell others about 
God and his wonderful love.  Share with kindness and love 
about the birth of our Savior and how he has changed your life.  
Let other know who you worship and serve. 

 

Thank you churches and individuals for all of your support and 
prayers.  As we work together to help  families with food,  

clothing and encouragement we are sharing Christ.  Your  

support keeps the ARC moving forward and helping those who 
are in need. 

 

Last month we were able to help 154 families, 370 individuals 
with food and had 8 new families to come in needing a 

assistance.  We were given turkeys by individuals and from 
Walmart’s  shoppers who purchased turkeys to give to the ARC. 

 

Those who have worked at the ARC this past year has seen the 
hand  of God at work.  He has blessed us (through churches, 
individuals and our community). With so many things to give to 
those in need.  Through this COVID 19 we have seen many 
changes but we have also seen how God take car of everything.   

 

So as we begin to celebrate the holidays, let us bow down 

before our Lord and worship him!  That babe that was born so 
long ago but lives in our hearts.  That babe who became our 
Savior, King  of Kings and Lord of Lords!!!!! 

 

 Ashe Really Cares 

 Pat Miller, Director 



We want to CELEBRATE with you 

and share the GOOD NEWS when 

exciting things are happening at the 

church you attend!  Please send  

articles, pictures or flyers to our  

e-mail address: ashebaptist@gmail.com, and we will  

announce on our WKSK weekly radio show, post on 

the events page of our website, ashebaptist.org,  

and on our Facebook Page, in addition to printing in 

this monthly newsletter publication that is posted in 

color on the website and mailed o 680+ folks in Ashe 

County, all across NC and neighboring states!  

As you set dates for  Special Events, Song Services, 

Revivals, or Speakers, let us know!  You must  

submit articles for the Newsletter NO LATER THAN 

the 20th of each month in order for them to appear 

in the next month’s newsletter. 

 

Ashe Baptist would like to thank our  
sponsors for the Ashe Baptist News heard on 
WKSK each Saturday and on SoundCloud on 
the Web.  

Ashe County Ford, Rev. Jeff and Amy Dollar, 

Tri-County Paving, Lucian and Patricia Jordan 

State Wide Insurance Solutions, Chris and Andrea Finney 

Tri-County Monument, Mike and Lisa Peters 

They are all Christians and attend church.  
They welcome you to come see them when 
you find yourself in need of their services. 

 

ASHE COUNTY CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PROJECT 

Gift Intake at Family Central  begins November 30– December 4th   

NO Wrapping due to Covid– 19 -Volunteers needed to Bag Gifts, 
Move to Storage and etc. 

If your group would like to participate,  

call to get your names on the schedule.   

9AM to Noon and Noon-400 PM,  pick a shift or two!   

Volunteers needed also on Move Day and Distribution Day  

Call 336-846-5631 to pick a name or  if you have any questions! 



Ashe Really Cares 
receives a great supply donation from 

Lowes Hardware! 
Bleach, Hand Sanitizer & Toilet Tissue are items 

 donated by our local Lowes Hardware. The  
ARC would like to thank Lowes for the  

generous donation it is very appreciated. 

THANK YOU! 

 



MERRY CHRISTMAS 
from the staff at 

Ashe Baptist Association & Ashe Really Cares 

 



 Church Service Schedules During COVID-19 
Appalachian Church -Ray Taylor Rd in West Jefferson - Inside Sunday Worship Service at 10:00. Livestreaming via  
Facebook. Website: www.appchurch.org. Everyone is invited to attend by the pastor, Rev. Steve Ashley. 
 
Bald Mountain Baptist Church - Inside Sunday Worship at 10 am. Facebook livestream and drive-in church also. Bible  
Fellowship Class on Sunday evenings. Bible Classes Monday-Friday on FB page at 7pm. Pastor, Rev. John Elledge invites 
you to attend. 
 
Beaver Creek Baptist Church, Mulatto Mt Road in West Jefferson-Inside Sunday School at 10:00 –Inside and Drive-In  
Worship at 11:00 . Drive-in attendees tune to (105.1 FM ). Services also on FB and You Tube. Pastor, Rev. Johnny Goodman 
invites everyone to attend or watch their services. 
 
Big Flatts Baptist Church– Inside Service 10 am for Sunday School. Worship at 11am. Drive-In Service FM 87.9 
Masks suggested not required . Pastor, Rev. Billy Norris and congregation invites you to attend.  Big Flatts will also be 
having A Season of Revival in November and December. 
 
Blue Ridge Baptist Church– On the Parkway- Inside Services 10 am Sunday School –11 am Worship Service.  
Pastor, Rev. Teddy Shatley invites you to attend. 
 
Bristol Baptist Church– Inside Sunday School at 10 am Worship 11 am. Pastor Keith Wagoner invite you to attend. 
 
Buffalo Baptist Church-Inside & Creekside (via FM Radio) Sunday Service at 10:30 am. SS Lesson for kids in the  
fellowship hall. Plenty of room, masks, hand sanitizer & enthusiasm! Be with us inside or in your car!  Pastor, Rev. Tom 
Graybeal invites you to attend 
 
Calvary Baptist Church in West Jefferson-Indoor & Drive-In Services Sunday 10 am Sunday School 11 am Worship.  
Pastor Kirby McNeill invites everyone to attend. 
 
Christian Unity Baptist Church- Inside Sunday Worship Service 11 am. Service live on Church FB Page. Covid-19 
Safety Precautions taken. Pastor Darien South invites you to attend. Christian Unity will be meeting Sunday, December 
13 with Big Flatts Baptist Church for A Season of Revival. Pastor Darien South will be bringing the message. 
 
Fletcher Memorial Baptist Church-Inside Sunday Worship Service and on FB at 10:30. No Sunday School! Wednesday at 
6:15 live. (Youth and College Level Services). Go to our website: www,fletchermbc,org for services and information or call 
the office and speak with Jean Ann.  Pastors Cory and Doug Halsey invite you to attend.  Masks are recommended. 
 
Friendly Grove Baptist Church-Indoor Sunday Worship Services at 11:00. The pastor, Rev. Kevin York invites you to attend. 
 
Friendship Baptist Church- Drive-in Sunday Service 9:00 Bible Study-10:00 Worship. FB Live along with several adult 
Bible Studies and Youth Ministry via FB and Zoom. Sit in car or bring a lawn chair and be 6 feet away from your  
neighbor. Rev. Ken Jones pastor invites you to attend. 
 
God’s Will Baptist Church –Inside Sunday School at 10  -Worship at 11:00. Service will also be on FB.  Everyone is invited 
by Pastor Homer Murdock. 
 
Grassy Creek Baptist Church– Inside Sunday Worship Service at 11 am. Pastor David Moore invites you to attend. 
 
Happy Trails Cowboy Church of Ashe will be meeting at Blue Ridge Dinner Theater and Events Center in Glendale Springs,  
Inside Sunday Service at 10:00 with Bible Study on Wednesday Night at 6:30. Social distance will be observed.  
Pastor, Rev. Roger Blevins invites everyone to attend. 
 
Healing Springs Baptist Church–Sunday Inside and Drive-In Services 10 am Pastor Kevin Jones invites everyone to 
attend. 
 
Liberty Grove Baptist Church– Inside Sunday Worship Service @ 11am.  FB and YouTube Live continues on Sunday 
mornings as well. Mid-Week Bible Study: Wednesday nights @ 7pm on FB LIVE.  Pastor Toby Oliver invites you to  
attend. 
 
Midway Baptist Church (across from Walmart) Soft Start Sunday School each week with two classes & 7th grade– Adults in 
the Sanctuary and  K-6th grade in the fellowship hall. Inside and Drive-in services, Sunday at 10:00. Wednesday Services @ 
6:30 pm on their FB Page & via website: www.midwaybaptistnc.org.  All services are livestreamed.  Past services may be 
watched anytime on their website. Rev. Steve LeaShomb pastor invites you to attend.  Advent of Jesus Christ Sunday,  
November 22, 29, December 6,13 & 20 at 6:00 pm. You may watch on FB, youtube channel or website at 6:15pm. We invite 
you to journey with us through this season & take a deeper  more intimate look at the reason for this season! 
 
Mission Home Baptist Church- Indoor Sunday School 10:00 and Worship at 11:00. Services are livestreamed and on  
FB.  Covid-19 recommendations will be in place. Pastor Evan Moore invites you to attend. 
 
 
 

http://www.appchurch.org


North Beaver Baptist Church will have 11:00 Worship Service Inside and on FB.  Pastor Rick Miller invites you to 
watch.  
 

Oak Hill Baptist Church- Inside Sunday School at 10:00  -  Worship at 11:00. Pastor JC Darnell invites you to attend. 

Old Fields Baptist Church– Inside & Drive-In Sunday Worship Service at 11 am. Pastor Larry Powers invites  
everyone to attend. 
 
Orion Baptist Church –Indoor Services  Ages 60+Worship in the sanctuary at 9:45. 11:00 Worship 60 and under in the 
fellowship hall. Rev. Lawrence Goodman invites you to attend. 
 
Phoenix Baptist Church– nside & Drive-in Worship Service at 11:00. Rev.Chris Taylor and congregation invites you to attend. 
 
Pine Swamp Baptist Church– Sunday School broadcast at 10:00 with Inside Worship Services Sunday and Drive-in service 
at 11:00.  Rev. Steve Viers pastor invites you to attend. 
 
Pleasant Home Baptist Church-Grassy Creek-Inside and Drive-in Sunday Worship Service at 11 am. 
Pastor, Rev. Lonnie Carpenter welcomes you to  attend. 
 
Pleasant Valley Baptist Church– Sunday School at 10:15 Worship Service at 11. Everyone is welcome. 
 
Riverview Baptist Church- Indoor Sunday Services at 11:00. Christmas Play scheduled for December 13 at 6 pm.  
Pastor Curtis Presnell invites everyone to attend.  
 
Round Knob Baptist Church-Inside Sunday School 10:00 and Worship 11:00.  Rev. Keith Elledge invites you to attend. 
 
Wagoner Baptist Church–Inside SS School 10 am -Sunday Worship Services 11 am. Rev. Pastor, Rev. Darrell Poole,Sr.  
 
Warrensville Baptist Church– Inside Sunday Services at 10:00  - Drive-in Service for those who are not ready to come in.  
Bible study each Wednesday at 6:15 pm. Live on FB at 7:00 pm.  Website: www.warrensvilleBaptistchurch.com. 
Pastor Wade Huntsinger and congregation invite everyone to attend. 
 
Welcome Home Baptist Church– Services will be online through December 6.  Pastor Lonnie Jones invites you to watch. 

Prayers for Pleasant Valley Baptist Church as they currently seeking a pastor. 

NOTE: Other churches are doing Drive in Service and are on Facebook. Check with your Pastor or Deacon for 

information on churches not listed.  Any church service is subject to change during Covid-19 so check with 

your contact persons if you are unsure. You can find church information on our website: www.ashebaptist.org 

located under RESOURCES tab. 

Mr. Lynn Sasser, Executive Leader, Evangelism & 

Discipleship with NC Baptists visits Rev. David 

Blackburn, DOM at the Ashe Baptist Association. 

LOOK FOR THE STARS! 

Project Star is a Christmas Project 

for the lonely & isolated Senior Citizens 

In Ashe County celebrating 18 years! 

Project Star Trees  

are up and ready for you to take a Star! 

Trees are located at: 

INGLES, FOOD LION & ASHE COUNTY CHEESE 

Select a Star & help a Senior Citizen in our 

county have a wonderful Christmas! 

Gifts are due on or before December 3rd 

Masks must be worn when dropping off gifts. 

Please call 336-846-4898 with any questions. 

http://www.warrensvillebaptistchurch.com/


 



 
The Practical Side Of Being A Pastor 
 
Drs. Harold and Laila Bare 
Missionary Ambassadors Ministering To Pastors' Families 
  
Age 27 Laila and I accepted responsibility for a Southwest Virginia congregation of 17 people. The entire property was about 75’ x 75’ with 
a  one-room 24’ x 36’ cinderblock building serving all congregational purposes. No parking lot. No restrooms. No classrooms.   
  
Adding to the sense of hopelessness the tiny and ugly building was located on the last side of the town to get modern plumbing. The  
neighborhood was stigmatized. 
  
We were determined to make a difference. I searched the records for anyone who was alive that had previously attended. Young and  
energetic we reached out to the community with minimal results. We were treated respectfully in public, but our church family remained 
small. 
  
One Saturday I visited fifty-three people. It was a long, tiring, wonderful day of being well-received. I was optimistic for increased  
attendance on Sunday. It did not happen. I was very disappointed, not angry with God, but curious as to the failed venture of visitation. 
  
I had a revelation: The church building needed a facelift.  Time for a hiatus. I visited only the sick, elderly or troubled for months. 
  
Friends and family from a previous church we had attended took time from work, brought tools and traveled hundreds of miles 
to come and help remodel the sanctuary and open up restrooms. 
  
New folks came. 
  
I had learned a powerful lesson. Folks have little respect for a pastor or congregation if the place of worship is not presentable. There was 
further progress when we purchased land and built a first-phase sanctuary on property across from the community golf course.  
  
Lesson Number Two took more time. 
  
I was sure that preaching powerful sermons with lots of scripture would result in a healthy body of believers who would evangelize and 
bring new converts to join our family. I was wrong. 
  
It took time for me to grasp that Joseph was in school in Potiphar’s house and the king’s prison. Moses mentored Joshua. Elijah mentored 
Elisha. There were schools of prophets in the Old Testament. Jesus made disciples ("...and his disciples came to him...and he taught them" 
Matthew 5). Paul mentored, encouraged and held accountable Timothy, Titus, John Mark, et al. 
  
Only when I came to understand that sermons must include instruction for making disciples did ministry become truly fulfilling with  
gratifying results.  
 
Teaching skills is far more difficult than constructing a sermon expounding on a theme. Developing leaders is hard work. Trial and error. 
Teaching. On-the-job training. Prayer. Patience. Accountability. Expertise. More work out of the pulpit than in it! 
  
Bible lessons taught in small groups must be consistent with the Sunday morning message. Strategy to build leaders must be developed 
with intention. 
 

Healthy congregations are a result of team-building. Every leader is important and skilled. Independency is surrendered in unity. 

  
Our Lord struggled often with disciples closest to him. However, there came a day when He called them friends. 
  
Having faithful souls gather regularly for repeated worship events has little value if discipleship is not the driving motif. 
  
When a pastor can count disciples that have been matured to become leaders there is a joy that cannot be measured! There is a reward 
that is heavenly and eternal. 
Matthew 28:18-20 
 
NOTE: Harold and Laila recently transitioned from pastoring an inner-city church in Charlottesville, Virginia to devote their energies to  
encouraging pastors' families. They have traveled internationally as conference speakers and consultants. 
Contact: DrHaroldBare@gmail.com 
Phone 434-953-9065 
 

mailto:DrHaroldBare@gmail.com


 

       

 

 

 

 

The Book of Blessing Book Nook  

At 204 Beaver Creek School Road West Jefferson, NC 

Lots of good books, literature, and more! 

There are some great Christmas gifts so stop and check out  

The Book of Blessings Book Nook! 

The LOOM’S Ladies Bible Study Group would like to thank everyone  

who has visited the Book Nook & donated or picked up a good book! 

 

 Bald Mountain Baptist Church 

HERE WITH US:  Come and See What God Has Done 

Drive Thru Christmas Event on December 5th & 6th—6-9 pm 

Please join Bald Mountain Baptist Church by driving the Golf Course Road 

and turning left toward the church!  In the event of inclement weather it will 

be held the following weekend. 

   Christian Unity Baptist Church 
I Love To Tell The Story & Candlelight Service 

Sunday, December 20 -11am 
Pastor Darien South & Congregation invite you to attend. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  Date subject to change– Covid-19 Guidelines in place. 
 



LOOM’S 
Ladies Bible Study Group 
Knowing God By Name 

begins on Thursday, January 7th  11:30 am 

at the Ashe Baptist Associational office. 

All Ladies Are Welcome to Join the group! 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS   

 

December 

21 First Day of Winter 

21-25 Merry Christmas    (ABA / ARC Offices Closed) 

 

January 

1 Happy New Year   (ABA / ARC Office Closed) 

5 ARC Committee Meeting  7PM 

7 Executive Committee Meeting  @  Liberty Grove Baptist 

17    Sanctity of Life Sunday 

24    NC Baptist Men’s Day 

 
February 

7 Souper Bowl Sunday 

14 Valentine’s Day 

15 President’s Day 

 
ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE & ASHE REALLY CARES STAFF 

  Mrs. Debbie Miller, ABA Ministry Assistant, phone:336-846-5631, email: ashebaptist@gmail.com 
  Mrs. Pat Miller, Ashe Really Cares Director, phone: 336-846-5234, email: ashereallycares@gmail.com                                                                                     
  Mrs. Sheila Miller, Ashe Really Cares Assistant, phone: 336-846-5234 

 

Ashe Baptist Association                                                
PO Box 850                                                                     
Jefferson, NC 28640 

Address Services Requested 

Non-Profit Organization        
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                                            Discipleship Tip of the Month 

                       God’s Christmas Messages to You 

Christmas is really a deeply theological story about the incarnation of  Christ –God coming to earth –the 

Word becoming flesh. And surrounding the nativity story are multiple instances of God speaking to  

people.  This is a time of year when Jesus still gets a bit more attention than usual, even if some of that  

attention is seemingly shallow. Instead of arguing over whether  department store clerks should say “Merry 

Christmas” or not, let’s seize this season as a positive opportunity to share the good news! I want  to  

present the really good news of Christmas in the midst of a world of scrooges. While some people are  

saying “Bah! Humbug!,” Christians ought to be saying, “Thank you God for being so good!  I hope and pray 

that you will celebrate  Christmas by sharing the good news to a lost world who needs to get the full        

meaning of Christmas!  Merry Christmas to everyone.  


